
  

Diary Dates 
 

July 1st Peace Service on Delly Green (if dry)  6.00pm 
July 5th  Hailey Singers, Witheridge Farm  7.00pm 
July 6th Charity Coffee Morning, Village Hall, 10 -11:30am 
July 9th Parish Council Meeting  Village Hall,  7.30pm  
July 11th Play Reading Group  The Sidings, Middletown  7.00pm   
July 15th Gardening Club Garden Party  Hayesfield  3.00pm 
July 16th Start of Road Closure in Hailey  see Parish Council news 
July 18th Village Lunch, Village Hall  12am - 2.00pm 
July 18th  Hailey Singers  Witheridge Farm  7.00pm 
July 21st Jumble Sale  Village Hall  2.00-4.30pm 
July 29th Celebration Pig Roast for Fix the Floor completion  
Aug 1st Hailey Singers, Witheridge Farm  7.00pm 
Aug 5th Charity Tea  Winnings Farmhouse, Poffley End   2.00-5.00pm 
Aug 14th Second Tuesday Ladies  BBQ  Southdown House Crawley Rd  7.00pm 
Aug 16th Hailey Singers, Witheridge Farm  7.00pm 
Aug 19th Gardening Club trip to Waddesdon Manor 

The Lamb & 
Flag 

Middletown, Hailey  
OX29 9UB   

Tel 01993 702849 
  

  

  

Food served:   
Friday       6.00pm - 9.00pm 
Saturday       2.00pm - 9.00pm 
Sunday Roast   12.00pm - 4.00pm  
  
  

FRIDAY & SATURDAY—STEAK NIGHT 
BBQ + BASKET MEALS + WRAPS 

  
  

  

Pub open: 
Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday: 
    5.00pm - Late 
Friday    3.00pm - Late 
Saturday                2.00pm - Late 
Sunday              12.00pm -  Late 

  

OUTSIDE BARS UNDERTAKEN  
Available for Private Parties,  

 Jumble Sales 
 

Thank you to everyone who helped 
and gave donations for the jumble 
sale held on  5th May in the village 

hall. A total of £1,293.30 was raised 
for Project Hailey.  

 

Our next sale will be on 
Saturday, 21st July  
2.00-4.30pm in the 

Village Hall 
and money raised will go 

towards the village hall floor. 
 

For offers of help or donations 
please contact Ann Evans on 

773744. 

Number 265 Twitter……..@haileywestoxon 

Parish Council News 

Lisa Wilkinson, Clerk T: 0781 1174733  E clerk@ 
haileywestoxon.org 

Graham Knaggs, Chairman T: 899125 E:knaggsgraham@gmail.com 
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         July 2018   

Out and about around Hailey 
New Speedwatch Scheme 
The Speedwatch initiative, which is supported by Thames Valley Police, needs 
volunteers from the community for it to work. Thank you to those who have 
stepped forward, however more people are needed. The scheme is being 
organised by a resident due to concern over persistent speeding through the 
village. TVP train volunteers to use their speed equipment. If you would like to 
volunteer for this scheme, please contact Andy Smith at andy@adbsmith.com 
 

Closure of main road (B4022) through Hailey this summer 
As has been previously reported, SGN (who distribute our gas) will be 
undertaking mains gas work between 16 July and 7 September later this year. 
This work will require the closure of the main road (B4022) through Hailey for part/
all of this period. 
Anyone with requests (such as disabled access) or concerns should contact SGN, 
who will be very happy to discuss them with you: 
 Hannah Massi (GPL Customer Care) on 01189 714725 or 07580 911127. 
Website: www.gplgroup.co.uk. 
 Alternatively, you can email Andy Smith (Parish Councillor) at 
andy@adbsmith.com.  
 

Neighbourhood Plan 
Following the consultation on the Strategic Environmental Assessment of the 
Neighbourhood Plan, the Parish Council has made some small changes and 
resolved to submit the plan to West Oxfordshire District Council (WODC). 
WODC will now submit the plan to an Inspector, which will be followed by a final 
consultation and then (probably in the autumn) a referendum of all registered 
voters in the parish prior to final adoption by WODC. The Parish web site  
https://haileywestoxon.org/neighbourhood-planning/ contains all of the relevant 
documentation associated with the ongoing process. 
Land south west of Charlbury Rd, Hailey 
The Sharba Homes planning application for 50 homes has gone straight to appeal 
as no decision had been made by WODC in the time frame allowed. 
Although it has no legal effect, WODC unanimously rejected the application at 
their June planning meeting. This notional decision will go forward to the appeal. 
Comments can be sent to the Inspector up to 11th July although all previous 
comments submitted will be forwarded to the Inspector. 
The PC will consider the text of a further objection at the July meeting. 

continued 
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St  John’s Church  
  

Parish Office              01993 779492  
The Rev Toby Wright          704441 
The Rev Ness Whiffin 07774 524756 
 
 Churchwardens 
  

Sue Drew   01993 702624 
Elpie Lewis   01993 703070 

Looking back over June:  
Wow! It has been quite a month of activity.   
The Rounders Match was fantastic with 17 teams registered, and the eventual 
winners of the Hailey Bat being The Poffley Enders, whose fielding, bowling and 
batting talents had to be seen to be believed. Well done them! 
The Jazz Concert introduced us to a very talented group of young musicians from 
Woodgreen School, and a great time was had by all, with picnics in the interval. 
The Fete was, as ever, a great event, and our Wine or Water Stall sold out. 
The Fathers’ Day Celebration was great fun with a Limbo competition, good singing, 
beer, cricket and painting of more Hailey Stones. Numbers were low but a good time 
was had by all who came. 
 

Looking ahead: 
Our regular Sunday services are: 
Holy Communion 9.15am in church  
Evensong is on the first Sunday of the month at 6pm, but this month we have the 
annual Peace Service – see below.  
Thursday services at 10am will alternate between Middletown Grange on the 1st and 
3rd Thursdays of the month, and in the church on the 2nd, 4th and 5th Thursdays. 
 

Sunday July 1st at 6pm Hailey Peace Service on Delly Green by the Peace Memorial 
(weather permitting) with the Witney Town Band in attendance.  
 

The July Village Lunch is on Wednesday July 18th in the Village Hall at 12 noon. 
  

Fix the Floor: As I write, the work on the last few tiles is happening , the bifold doors 
around the kitchen will be fitted in the next couple of weeks, then all will be complete. 
What an achievement! So…….. 
 

On Sunday July 29th  at 12 noon there will be a Thanksgiving and Celebration for all 
the work that has been done in the church, followed by a Pig Roast. The whole 
village is invited. Your invitation is included with your Hailey Herald. Please RSVP as 
soon as you can, and we do hope you will be able to come. 

 

  

 The Hailey Festival 2018 

 

At time of writing we are halfway through the Festival with a 

very successful Village Fete just a memory.  The rain held off, 

the dogs did their tricks, The Rugby Club created a whole new generation of 

devotees and the BBQ and the cake stall sold out.  We even managed to include a 

dramatic departure by the Fire Brigade as they were called out in the middle of the 

fete.  What more could you ask for?  The scarecrows are obviously a big hit again 

judging by the number of people wandering round.  Let’s hope the weather is 

equally kind for our last event, Open Gardens. 

We are all putting our bunting away till next year so on behalf of the Hailey Festival 

Committee and Hailey School, we would like to thank everyone who has helped or 

supported us in any way this year.  In particular we would like to thank our sponsors, 

Oliver James, Simpsons Subaru Garage, The Lamb & Flag and The Green Room 

Studios. The helpers are too numerous to mention but thank you to everyone.  We 

all had a great time; we hope you did too.  See you next year. 



HAILEY SINGERS 
 

Singing dates  
  July 5, 18,  Aug 1, 16 

 
All welcome, 

Jeremywlewis@aol.com,  Witheridge Farm.  01993 703070 

What’s on in the Village Hall  Hailey Village Hall 
hvhallox29@hotmail.com  07873 242063 

 
As a result of the Annual General Meeting in April, a new Village Hall Management 

committee was elected.  Dawn Franklin is the new committee Chair, with Martyn 

Clark as Vice-Chair.  Zoe Franklin is Treasurer and Judith Knaggs Secretary.  All 

enquiries about the Village Hall should still be made through the Bookings Clerk on 

the email or phone number above. 

The Village Hall is very busy most evenings with bookings throughout the week.  

However there are numerous available times during the day so if you or someone 

you know wishes to start up a daytime class or group, please contact the Bookings 

Clerk, details above.   Current activities are very varied – from circuits to dog training, 

children’s cookery to dance classes.  The new committee is very keen to re-establish 

regular community social events in the Village Hall, especially during the winter 

months.  If you have any suggestions, post them on the Hailey Village Hall Facebook 

page.  All suggestions welcome.  Check regularly for new events coming soon. 

Parish Council News continued 
 

Fixmystreet.com 
Potholes are an ongoing problem across the county. Our County Councillor has 
asked that the potholes on Middletown and New Yatt Road are inspected. But 
please continue to report any you see.  
 

Date of Next Parish Council Meeting  
The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Monday 9th July at 
7.30pm. Members of the public are welcome to attend. Any items for the agenda 
must be received in writing by the Clerk at least seven clear days before a meeting, 
and a short time is allowed at the start of each meeting for comments from the 
public. 

Turley Farm Barn 
Delly End 

 

A beautifully renovated barn for hire.  Traditional limewashed walls,  
flagstone flooring. 

 

Available for parties, events, art classes, pilates/yoga classes, meetings, 
concerts (excellent acoustics). 

 

Sits 70 comfortably.  Underfloor heating. Wood-burning stove at one end.   
Bi-fold doors out onto south facing terrace and fields beyond.   

Peaceful, tranquil and beautiful. 
 

Contact:   Kate Brown 07799 622013  kate@mediae.org 

mailto:hvhallox29@hotmail.com


News from the Gardening Club     Judith.knaggs@gmail.com  899125 

At the Plant Sale in May we took a photo at about 9.55 (just before opening) as the 

hall looked so wonderful, full of great bargain plants.  We took another one at about 

10.30 when we realised that we had almost sold out!  A manic morning but some 

very satisfied customers (we’ve had feedback).  We rely on the Plant Sale to firstly 

fund the prizes for the Village Show in September but with its growing success, it 

also allows us to make all our talks free to members.  So to those who strolled in at 

11 still expecting to bag a bargain, get up earlier next year!  And to those who kindly 

donate plants to us, thank you and (hint) we are always short of veg plants. Any 

used plant pots can be returned to Hayesfield (rather than put in the bin!). Sporty 

scarecrows are amusing the crowds again, our contribution to the Hailey Festival 

along with Open Gardens this year.  Several new gardens have opened and as I 

write, the forecast looks good.  Our next big event (weather permitting) will be our 

70th Anniversary Garden Party on Sunday 15 July from 3.00pm at Hayesfield, 

Middletown.  Members will have received an invitation but feel free to bring family, 

friends or the dog (on a lead).  On Sunday 19 August we are planning a visit to 

Waddesdon Manor, a National Trust property.  Transport will be car-share and we 

plan to arrive in time to have lunch if wished.  If you would like to join us, ring Ann on 

700162.  And before you know it, the Village Show will be upon us.  This year we are 

also starting membership renewal at the Show.  Our “year” now runs from 

September.  Hope you enjoyed your subscription holiday.  It’s still £4 for single and 

£7 for couple’s membership.  So you can collect your winnings at the Show and then 

give it straight back as membership!  Clever, eh?  For those not at the Show, we will 

collect as usual before the end of September.  Hope to see as many as possible at 

our Garden Party – tea and cakes, of course, but also prosecco and strawberries.  A 

nice way to spend Sunday afternoon. 

Second Tuesday Ladies     Doris Burton  702433 
 

Advance Notice 
 

A Summer Barbecue for members and friends will be held at Southdown House, 
Crawley Road, on Tuesday 14th August at 7.00pm. 
Please bring meat to cook and a bottle 

 Charity Coffee Morning 
 Friday 6th July   10.00- 11.30 village hall. 

  

  Last month we donated £56.62 towards the charity ‘Freedom from Torture’ 
This month is in aid of Help for Heroes 

Everyone welcome. 
Thank you very much for your continued support  

 

Play Reading Group      David Burton 
  

At our June meeting a small group of members read the play “Gaslight” by Patrick 
Hamilton. Written in 1938 it ran for six months at the Apollo theatre. It is about a 
woman whose husband slowly manipulates her into believing she is going insane. 
The next meeting will be on Wednesday, July 11th, at The Sidings, 7.00pm 
Enquiries to Alan Bailey, 704271 

 
To Book Hailey 

Village Hall  
Please Ring 
07873242063 

Or Email   
HVHALLOX29@ 
HOTMAIL.COM 

Yoga with Sara 
Vinyasa Flow classes held at Turley Farm barn in Delly End 

Monday's 7.15pm-8.30pm 
Wednesday's 5.45pm-7pm & 7.15pm-8.30pm 

Saturdays 9.30am-10.30am 
For more info or to book call 07875 009787 or 
email   yogawithsaraoxfordshire@gmail.com 
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